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Kia ora Tatou,
We are about to enter into our last week of school for this year. Our students have a number of exciting
opportunities coming up and we are looking forward to celebrating the year with them.

● On Monday / Rāhina we have our PB4L Gold Level reward of a picnic at Maidstone Park and Upper
Hutt Roller Skating Rink.

● On Tuesday / Rātu we will visit our 2024 classes for a period time in the afternoon.
● On Wednesday / Rāapa we have our Celebration Assembly with our Term 4 awards at 2:20pm.
● On Thursday / Rāpare we have our Year 6 Social Evening.
● On Friday / Rāmere we have our Poroporoaki / Farewell for our departing staff and students at

12:00pm. School will finish at 1pm on Friday / Rāmere, 15 December.

End of Year Reports
Tomorrow (Friday 8 December), your child will bring home and envelope with their end of year report. There
is also a school attendance print out, and their 2024 class. I acknowledge and thank our teachers for the
work that has gone into the writing of these reports.

Regional Athletics
On Tuesday 5th December Andrai and Kate attended the Regional Athletics
competition held at Newton Park. They represented the Lower Hutt Primary
School Region.. Kate competed in the Year 4 Girls Vortex and placed 8th overall.
Andrai competed in the Year 5 Boy’s 800m run - 5th place, long jump - 12th
place, and quoits 4th place.
Andrai - It was fun to be there because I got to see my friends and catch up.
Kate - I enjoyed watching other athletes compete in their events.
Thank you to our parents for their support and encouragement. It was awesome
to have you there.
By Kate and Andrai

Rock Stars
Congratulations to the following children who were awarded Rock Star Awards at the assembly last week:-
Room 1 Rishan and Archie Room 2 Bella and Charlie Room 3 Gus and Lizzy
Room 4 Jack and Amelia Room 5 Mackenzie and Ari Room 6 Ariana and Jay
Room 7 May and Kheran Room 8 Addilynn and Clark Room 9 Blake & Nina
Room 10 Henna and Grace Room 11 Nikheel and Harleen Room 12 Zara, Amithi and Hope
Room 13 Duncan and Noah Room 14 Koan and Liam Room 15 Olivia

Great Students
Jake from Room 4 shared some awesome writing with me this week. He wrote about what we need to do to
be Kaitiaki of our land.

Out of School Care Provider
Kelly Club are preparing the information for our school for their Before and Afterschool Care that will be
based in our School Hall. There will be a dedicated Hutt Central School Website that will be live on Monday
11 December that we will be able to share with you. We have flyers arriving at the school office tomorrow.

Lost Property
There seems to be a lot of clothing accumulating in the lost property box. Could children and parents please
take the time to look through it to see if any of it belongs to you. All unclaimed clothing will be donated to the
Women's Refuge at the end ofnext week..



Junior School update

To wrap up our learning about ‘Kaitiakitanga’ the Junior
School had a visit from one of our parents, Erin, who works
for “Save the Kiwi”. She taught us interesting facts about
our native bird, but also explained the different ways that
people can be kaitiaki / guardians for kiwi. It was a
fascinating talk for all, and what impressed the teachers the
most was how the tamariki made connections with their
learning on animal habitats in our Term 2 concept of
‘Thrive’. They were able to recall some of the big ideas
from our trip to Wellington Zoo in June!

After the Kiwi Talk every Junior class, with our amazing
parent helpers, packed their school bags for a trip to Te Awakairangi (Hutt River). After a morning tea on the
stones, each class put on their special ‘clean-up’ gloves and made their way around the stony beach and
riverbank picking up rubbish. The students took their role as kaitiaki VERY seriously, as they hunted out tiny
pieces of plastic and paper etc. Although some students were disappointed at how clean the riverbanks
were (they were desperate to find rubbish!), we were really happy that our local environment was being
looked after keeping rubbish out of our waterways.

Big Congratulations to Kylie and Jess
This week the staff, and the students in Room 5 and 10, got to
celebrate Jess and Kylie becoming fully-registered teachers. After
graduating from University, they have now completed an
additional 2 years of on-the-job training. They have both put in so
much mahi and are truly dedicated to their work, their students
and their classroom programmes. We congratulate them on
reaching this milestone.

Retirement Surprise Morning Tea for Ann Hoare
On Monday, 31 ex-Reading Recovery students helped celebrate Ann’s
upcoming retirement by throwing her a surprise morning tea. These students
were all supported by Ann (when they were 6 years old) with their reading.
Every term, Ann still monitors their results to make sure they are still making
progress as they move up the school. Ann played an important role in their
learning, and every student there was excited to be a part of her farewell.
Ann has been at our school for 16 years, and her specialist knowledge has
helped so many of our students. The staff and community will be formally

farewelling Ann at our final Assembly/poroporoaki next week (Friday).

Ngā mihi nui,
Michael Gendall



12 DAYS OF CHRISTMAS RAFFLE
HELP US MAKE OUR 12 DAYS OF CHRISTMAS RAFFLE THE BEST RAFFLE EVER!

We are still collecting items to make up four Christmas Grocery Hampers as part of
our 12 days of Christmas Raffle. We would be very grateful if your family could
contribute an item to be added to the hampers - perhaps something you yourself
would like to receive as part of a hamper - whether that is a non-perishable yummy
food item, something Christmasy or something that makes a nice wee gift (e.g. a
candle). The last opportunity to contribute to the hampers will be tomorrow.
Raffle sheets and money will need to be at the school office by Monday
morning to be in the draw.
With many thanks (and Christmas wishes!)
The Fundraising Committee

2024 Term Dates and Public Holidays
Term 1 Thursday 1 February – Friday 12 April
Term 2 Monday 29 April – Friday 5 July
Term 3 Monday 22 July – Friday 27 September
Term 4 Monday 14 October – Tuesday 17 December
Waitangi Day: Tuesday 6 February, Term 1 Good Friday: 29 March, Term 1
Easter Monday: 1 April, Term 1 Easter Tuesday: 2 April, Term 1
ANZAC Day: Thursday 25 April (falls within the school holidays) King’s Birthday: Monday 3 June, Term 2
Matariki: Friday 28 June, Term 2 Labour Day: Monday 28 October, Term 4

Breakfast Club
Breakfast Club is available in the hall from 8.30-8.50 a.m. Our last day will be Thursday
14th December and we will reopen on Monday 5 February 2024.
If you are interested for volunteering for Breakfast Club next year, please get in touch
with Kathryn: kathrynrose11771@gmail.com

Meri Kirihimete!



Visit our website for links to the classes, contacts for teachers and an updated calendar
http://www.huttcentral.school.nz/

Week 10 Term 4
11th December - 15th December

Monday - School Picnic
Thursday - Year 6 Leavers Social
Friday - Last Day of the term.

Assembly starts at 12 noon. School finishes at 1pm

Week 1 Term 1 2024
1st February - 2nd February

Thursday - First day of term 1

Week 2 Term 1 2024
5th February - 9th February

Tuesday - Waitangi Day - School closed

Our 2023 Seesaw Blogs
Please let your child’s teacher know if you have any problems viewing their individual learning journal.

Room 1 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma12023

Room 2 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma22023

Room 3 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma32023

Room 4 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma42023

Room 5 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma52023

Room 6 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma62023

Room 7 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma72023

Room 8 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma82023

Room 9 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma92023

Room 10 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma102023

Room 11 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma112023

Room 12 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma122023

Room 13 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma132023

Room 14 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma142023

Room 15 https://app.seesaw.me/blog/hcsruma152023
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Community News

Youth mountain biking Adventures! Term programmes- Holiday Camps- Leadership
WORD (World Off Road Riding Department).WORD is a youth mountain bike charity
founded in 2013 in Wellington and is now working with over 1000 kids a year! We
provide after school programmes, holiday camps, youth leadership opportunities and
adventure trips for 7-17 year old tamariki and rangatahi across Aotearoa. We are
committed and passionate about creating awesome experiences to build youth
confidence, develop new friendships, and foster a life-long love of mountain biking. For
more info on our life changing programmes, check out www.word.org.nz

http://www.word.org.nz/
http://www.word.org.nz/


The Learning Connexion School of Creativity & Art
School Art Holiday Programme for children aged 5 – 13 held at our vibrant Taita campus, we provide children with an
art school experience that nurtures creativity. Oscar subsidies available.
To find out more about our holiday programme visit our website:
https://www.tlc.ac.nz/study-with-us/kids-art-holiday-classes/school-holiday-programme/
Bookings can be made directly through EnrolMy:
Enrolmy | The Learning Connexion - Booking Calendar for Kids Summer School Holiday Programme

https://www.tlc.ac.nz/study-with-us/kids-art-holiday-classes/school-holiday-programme/
https://enrolmy.com/the-learning-connexion/book-now/136-Kids-Summer-School-Holiday-Programme





